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w/c 5 July 

KS1 sports week (sorry, no 

spectators allowed) 

 

 

Fri 9 July  

Y6 overnight camping 

 

 

Fri 16 July  

End of year reports going 

home 

 

2021/22 classes and staff 

information going home 

 

Y6 leavers’ assembly (sorry, 

no spectators allowed) 
 

 

 

The Governors 

As you know, we have a strong, supportive and committed Governing 

Board made up of parents, staff and community members, who help with 

the strategic decision-making to further improve school. 

 

This year they haven’t been able to come into school, but have still 

managed to attend lots of meetings virtually and they even carried out a 

zoom call with their ‘adopt-a-class’.  We hope that next year, we’ll be able 

to welcome them back physically into school.  But for now, here are their 

end of year thoughts… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Attendance Matters 

 

This Week’s Attendance 

      95.2%       

 

Class with the  

Best Attendance 

      6L – 99.3%       
 

Most Punctual Class 

      RB & 2B     

 

 

Remember how important it 

is to be in school 

all day, every day. 



Class Focus 

Each week, we focus on work undertaken by a different class.  This week, it has 

been the turn of 1B, who say … we have been focussing on geography in class.  To 

start our exciting topic, on Monday, we had a very special trip to Crosby beach.  

We were incredibly lucky as we had the most amazing weather.  We studied the 

features of the beach, and saw some huge ships entering and leaving the port.  

We made sandcastles, flew kites, ate ice-cream, ran up and down the sand dunes, 

and even paddled in the sea – which was surprisingly warm!  At the end of the 

day, we were utterly exhausted from all 

the fun, but we learnt a lot about the 

seaside!  We can’t wait for our next 

exciting adventure!   

 

 

 

 
 

                 “Penny Wars”  2021 
 

What a great start we have had to our Penny Wars 

competition, which is now in full flow!  Each class is 

taking part by collecting as much loose change as 

possible.  The competition will run until the last week 

of term, when the winning class will receive a 

fantastic treat! 

Each class has their own collection pot, so please 

continue sending your pennies into school.  

 

Which class do you think is going to win? 
 

Are Your Child’s Details Up To Date?  
 

Please advise the office immediately if any contact 

details change (eg, home address, parental contact 

number/email address etc).  It is important that we 

are always able to contact you without delay. 
 

Thank you. 

 


